
Greene County Public Schools  

Device Take-home Agreement 

 
By accepting a Greene County Public Schools device, you are agreeing to the following terms: 

1. Parents and students acknowledge that any issued device is the property of Greene County Public 

Schools.  

2. The device is to be used for instructional purposes. 

3. Students must comply with the District’s acceptable use policies in their use of any school district 

provided device. The acceptable use policies can be found on the home page of our website; 

www.greenecountyschools.com. 

5. If the device is not functioning properly, call 434-939-9000 for instructions. The device will be repaired 

or replaced at no cost.  

6. If the device or charger is damaged through negligence, vandalism, or failure to follow proper care 

guidelines, then you are responsible for the cost of repair or replacement.  

7. If the technology is stolen, then a police report will need to be filed. Once the school receives the 

police report a replacement device will be issued. 

8. The device and charger must be returned to Greene County Public Schools when a student withdraws 

from the school system or immediately upon a request from a school division official. In our current 

situation surrounding the COVID-19 virus restrictions, an alert will be sent out when these devices will 

need to be returned to school.  

9. Failure to return the device and charger upon graduation or withdrawing from the District may result 

in being charged for the replacement value of the device and/or charger and the withholding of student 

records. 

10. The device and charger must be returned to the school district in the condition it was initially 

provided to a student with consideration to reasonable use and care. 

*Parents, please be aware that the webcam is enabled on the Chromebook for instructional purposes. 

This is to allow programs, such as Zoom, to be used for communication between students and teachers.  

*The programs to be used for communication purposes may capture student data, such as the student’s 

email account, in order to function. These programs have been approved by Greene County Public 

Schools and will follow federal guidelines concerning the collection of student data. 

 


